Programme

Alimentaire
( %% Mondial
= Y

]

e
World \‘“ g VProngmo
Food — Mundial
Programme de Alimentos

Executive Board
First Regular Session

Rome, 21 - 23 January 1997

PROTRACTED
REFUGEE AND
DISPLACED
PERSON
PROJECTS
APPROVED BY
THE EXECUTIVE
DIRECTOR

Agenda item 9 ¢)

ﬁ
=

Distribution: GENERAL
WEP/EB.1/97/9-C/Add.5
19 December 1996
ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

PROJECT DJIBOUTI 4960 (Exp.2)

(WIS No.DJR 0496002)

Food assistance to Ethiopian and
Somali refugees and returnees from
Ethiopia

Twelve months
1 879 246 dollars
3 088 952 dollars

22 000 refugees and
18 000 returnees

Project duration
Total cost to WFP
Estimated total cost

Number of beneficiaries

All monetary values are expressed in United States dollars.

ABSTRACT

Djibouti has been providing asylum to relatively large numbers of
refugees, as a result of civil conflict and the ensuing economic and
political instability in neighbouring Ethiopia and Somalia. A joint
WFP/UNHCR food assessment mission undertaken in

December 1995 in collaboration with the National Office for
Assistance to Refugees and Displaced Persons (ONARS) reviewed
the case-load of the required assistance. The mission recommended
that food aid continue through 1996-97 since the refugees are housed
in three camps situated in arid regions where cultivation is not
possible and even small animal husbandry is very limited. Moreover,
there are only small villages near the camps and there are no wage-
earning opportunities; this is compounded by the severe
unemployment already existing in Djibouti. Development
considerations include primary school feeding and income-
generating activities for women, such as tailoring and running small
restaurants. Particular attention is given to women and children
when delivering care and maintenance in the camps. UNHCR will
provide special care for unaccompanied children and women at risk.
For the returnees, WFP will provide a nine-month food package.
ONARS, under UNHCR supervision, is responsible for coordinating
assistance to the beneficiaries and managing the refugee camps.

This document is produced in a limited number of copies. Delegates and observers are kindly
requested to bring it to the meetings and to refrain from asking for additional copies.
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NOTE TO THE EXECUTIVE BOARD

This document is submitted for information to the Executive Board.

Pursuant to the decisions taken on the methods of work by the Executive Board at its
First Regular Session of 1996, the documentation prepared by the Secretariat for the
Board has been kept brief and decision-oriented. The meetings of the Executive Board are
to be conducted in a business-like manner, with increased dialogue and exchanges
between delegations and the Secretariat. Efforts to promote these guiding principles will
continue to be pursued by the Secretariat.

The Secretariat therefore invites members of the Board who may have questions of a
technical nature with regard to this document, to contact the WFP staff member(s) listed
below, preferably well in advance of the Board's meeting. This procedure is designed to
facilitate the Board's consideration of the document in the plenary.

The WFP focal points for this document are:

Regional Director: M. Zejjari tel.: 5228-2201
Desk Officer: G. Atif tel.: 5228-2321
Should you have any questions regarding matters of dispatch of documentation for the

Executive Board, please contact the Documentation and Meetings Clerk
(tel.: 5228-2641).
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